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       Welcome everyone - to the August edition of Lockdown News   

 

In March, who would have guessed that, months later, this virus would still completely rule; 

still distance us from friends, family, shared interests and the pleasures and normality of our 

everyday lives? During a recent chat, friends compared the ôcageõ effect of lockdown to how 

animals must feel- taken from the wild into captivity . The comparison was dramatic but it 

reminded me of my psychology classes and learning about Victor Frankl.  

 

A neurologist and psychiatrist, he was a survivor of Nazi concentration camps. In his book, 

ôManõs Search for Meaningõ, he asserts that  ñ Everything can be taken from a man but one 

thing , the last of the human freedomsñto choose oneõs attitude in any given set of 

circumstances, to choose oneõs own way! When we are no longer able to change a situation, 

we are challenged to change ourselves.ó 

Our current situation is not going to change soon so, how can we change? 

 

I chose the picture above because change, finding new ways to connect and ômeet upõ, 

means crossing a bridge into unfamiliar , perhaps strange, territories - that is, if we want to 

keep our U3A alive and ready to resume full activities when the all clear does, finally, arrive.   

Lockdown will have affected us all differently. From chats and emails, it is clear that 

some are missing our meetings; others happily pursuing other pathways. It will not 

be as easy as ôtaking up where we left offõ and that could be beneficial to U3A.  New 

ideas and new energies can bring new ways to enjoy our groups and meetings.           

If this makes you nervous- you are absolutely normal!      
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êê.. When invited to learn  to Zoom, I needed days of preparation and talking to myself  

before I pressed that button to  say, òYes pleaseó. I panicked when I could not find my 

microphone on my computer (obviously expecting something visible!) My son patiently 

talked me through it and I finally found 2 tiny holes (my microphones) in an obscure place. 

Then he sent me the full manual for my computer ð with pictures!- telling me to read it and 

get to know my machine -  it held many wonders that I would enjoy learning about! We need 

that nudge and encouragement and the promise of something to look forward to. J 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 òA huge thanksó, to Johan Rothmann for 

putting together this instructive video which was 

sent out to mem bers in response to many of 

their queries.  To find appropriate solutions to 

the problems, one must just know how to find it.      

All of the answers you ever wanted are only a 

click away-I hope that some of you have 

watched the video and tried out a few of the 

suggestions. Mike Reynolds and Johan are 

working hard t o make it easier for us U3Aers to 

connect.    https://youtu.be/QzvClRIhdv8 

----------------------------- ------------------ -- --------------------------------------------  

And now for something completely different:  After giving a member some info rmation  for a 

current project, I asked how it was progressing and received this reply.   

òI am not quite ready but needed to encourage myself by having some necessary info. It is so 

difficult to keep focussed in loc kdown as nothing is urgent!   Lethargy sets in quickly and I 

probably need a good shake!ó           So- letõs see if we can shake things up! 

         

https://youtu.be/QzvClRIhdv8
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 Letõs start with our groupsêê.                   

E Especially for Our Palaeontology 

Group, who are busy formulating ideas 

for some talks and virtual meetings Ë 

--------------------------------------------  

Meanwhile, in our modern worldêê. 

Protecting livelihoods  

COVID-19 has once again reminded us 

how important it is to respect all life 

and to make sure that there is enough 

space for humans and animals to safely co-exist on this planet, without actually 

invading each otherõs worlds. We are all connected, and we are all in this together.  

 According to the World Travel & 

Tourism Council, Africa faces 

projected job losses of 7.6 million 

due to impact on the travel and 

tourism sector, while the total GDP 

loss could be close to $53bn.  

Communities living adjacent to 

conservation areas furthermore 

struggle due to restrictions that 

prevent them from carrying out 

their normal subsistence activities, such as the sale of their agriculture yields, honey 

and fishery products at local markets, and the sale of handicrafts to tourists who visit 

the reserves. To assist in easing the effect of job-related casualties, Peace 

Parks (remember that they were one of U3As guest speakers in 2019) is working on 

programmes that would offer  assistance through  cash-for-work 

interventions implemented in the communities in and around conservation areas 

where the Foundation has an operational footprint. The initiative would 

also compensate for park revenue losses due to border closures and loss of tourism.  

Letõs hope that the Tourism and Parks shut- downs end soon.                                                  
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We have a number of book and poetry groups  in Helderberg and successful 

Zoom/Whatsapp meetings have already begun. As a newbie myself, it takes practice 

to remember all instructions but joining a group is literally clicking on a link and 

listening. Your group lead er will help you. Donõt be shy! Give it a try! 

The Secret Alley Full Of Curious Old Bookshops  

Nicknamed Booksellerõs Row, Cecil Court is a hidden gem in the heart of central London . 

Packed with twenty-odd second hand bookshops and antiquarian booksellers, it truly 

is a paradise for literature lovers. Just moments away from the hustle and bustle of 

Leicester Square, youõll be surprised to stumble across such a peaceful gem. The 

shop fronts havenõt changed for over a century, so a walk through Cecil Court is a 

trip  back in time. (Header image: @frankie.andrea) 

       

Here in South Africa, Karoo Art Hotel, believes that Barrydale is the perfect town for 

all book lovers and book clubs to spend a few days in. òOur local book shop, The 

House of Books, is barely 300m from the hotel. It has a very large collection of great 

books of all subjects, topics, genres and authors. The prices are surprisingly low. 

Gems on the shelves are waiting to be discovered. Special rates are offered, by the 

hotel, to book clubs staying two nights or more. We love books! ò   

Hopefully they are surviving the Covid shutdowns and, once we are free to roam, our 

book enthusiasts ð or Explore groups - can consider a wonderful outing to check out 

this bookshop and The Karoo Art Hotel. 

I ordered a thesaurus and when it arrived all the pages were blank. I have no 

words to express how angry I am! J 

https://www.instagram.com/frankie.andrea/
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In further group news, CAM forum continues to keep us updated on topical news via 

our Education coordinator, Peter Moore and our Money Matters Group with Danie 

Schoeman is also working on virtual ways to connect with  their members. The group 

successfully launched their first presentation in June and are busy arranging the next 

one. The idea is to invite members to respond when they are interested in a topic or 

speaker and they will be given a Zoom code to access the meeting. (Remember to 

keep your correct email address updated with the presenters and to acknowledge that you 

want to participate)                                                                                                        

Theatre group news. The Fugard Theatre & Bioscope 

will remain closed until we can be confident that 

staff, performers and audiences will not be at risk - 

as a result of the availability of a vaccine or effective 

treatment for the Covid -19 virus. We do not 

envisage this to be until some point late next year 

(2021) at the earliest. Regrettably the majority of our 

staff has had to be retrenched and a small care-

taking team will remain in place to ensure that The 

Fugard is well maintained and in a state of readiness 

for the day when it is safe to re-open. 

A new Whatsapp and email  Storytelling group and Gardening group have taken 

their first steps to open so we hope to see them both  grow over the next months. 

The Train Your Brain Group has avoided Zoom but use whatsapp and email and the 

current challenge is to complete an online jigsaw (timed) and give a short 

background or comments on your chosen picture. Fun, relaxing and addictive. 

The test run for Johanõs group -Next Industrial Revolution- (NIR(d)s was attended by 

around 40 people. It was the largest number of U3Aers I have seen in 4 months! 

What a pleasure. This run was to see how we all coped with the Zoom delivery, to 

iron out any queries from attendees and to get used to the method of connecting. In 

August, we will start properly on our first topic and it all looks quite exciting.  

Third Age Hatha Yoga- an audio version ðis being offered by Julie Padmore via 

Whatsapp 083 954 9171 (More details on the Cape Town list at the end of the News.) 

For Wine Lovers, viticulturists, viniculturists -a new group is in its early stages. 

Depending on interest and response, The Wine Experience will be a virtual wine 

tasting group with some talks from experts, tastings and perhaps food/wine pairing .   
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Now a humorous note: being 

housebound in Covid winter, we 

tend to dress down for the 

occasion ðno-one sees us any 

way!  With the advent of Zoom, 

joining a group means being 

(half) visible again ðhence many 

jokes and cartoons have been 

made about dressing for a zoom 

ômeetingõ.  Here is an example of 

one of these - Not to d iscourage 

you but to encourage you.J 

 

Time for a breather and smileê.. 

 

Now that I'm older, here's what I've discovered: 

1. I started out with nothing, and I still have most of it.  

2. My wild oats are mostly enjoyed with prunes and all-bran. 

3. Funny, I don't remember being absent-minded. 

4. Funny, I don't remember being absent-minded. 

5. If all is not lost, then where the heck is it? 

6. It was a whole lot easier to get older, than it was to get wiser. 

7. Some days, you're the top dog, some days you're the hydrant. 

8. I wish the buck really did stop here; I sure could use a few of them. 

9. Kids in the back seat cause accidents. 

10. Accidents in the back seat cause kids. 

11. It is hard to make a comeback when you haven't been anywhere. 

12. The world only beats a path to your door when you're in the bathroom.  

13. If God wanted me to touch my toes, he'd have put them on my knees. 

14. When I'm finally holding all the right cards, everyone wants to play chess. 

15. It is not hard to meet expenses . . . They're everywhere. 

16. The only difference between a rut and a grave is the depth.. 

17. These days, I spend a lot of time thinking about the hereafter . . . I go somewhere to 

get something, and then wonder what I'm "here afteró. 

18. Funny, I don't remember being absent-minded. 

19. It is a lot better to be seen than viewed. 

20. Have I sent this message to you before...or did I get it from you! 
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 Should you have comments, questions or ideas for groups, courses and keeping 

connected -under the present conditions, let us know your views. êêêêê 

During lockdown, I have shared interesting and friendly chats and picked up really 

helpful assistance on Facebook pages from U3As in the UK and Australia. These chats   

helped to underline  the fact that around the world, we are facing the same COVID 

challenges and stresses ð the same disruptions to our normal lives. For instance, we 

have keen writers in our own U3A and this post may resonate with them. 

òI belong to a writers circle and we zoom each fortnight. During the crisis many of us 

have had difficulty writing and so the challenge now is to provide exactly 100 words 

as a poem or a piece of prose with a theme given each time by a member.ó  

It seems that through the use of closed Facebook pages and email or Whatsapp, 

work- sharing between groups or individuals is not a problem. 

(from U3A UK)  òWe set up our U3A's FB group about three years ago.. Contributions 

have included photographs and accounts of groups (Bird Watching, Photography, 

Walks) and outings (Town Study, Heritage), and more recently lots of flowers and 

gardens and things seen on solitary walks. ò 

Many U3As have very active Photography groups and it has been a joy to see what 

they shareê This branch had a recent competition on the theme "isolation". Here  is 

the winning photo of Portstewart beach by Loretto Blackwood        

         

I hope that with this issue we ôshook things up a bitõ and you are ready to take a 

chance on finding new ways to connect. Share your fears and letõs handle them.  

Send more emails or messages to your group members. If you have no group-form a 

new one that covers your interests ð or take pictures and send them to us!  We 

would love a photographic display to feature at our firs t U3A meeting when we re-

open!       Stay safe, stay well and stay distanced!         Judy (Henry) 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=3393438514008126&set=gm.3164771223607716&type=3&eid=ARDp56cPV-CrN1U28I4Ya_M4821XbEaviXnfNv4RobGIb9K7EHiOutdNP61xanCqZ_-GtCH81liTyTCX&ifg=1
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A sample of some chats  …….                    U3A: Keeping In Touch 

Iôve now joined a Creative Writing Group run online by Barnsley U3A, even though I live 112 

miles from Barnsley and Iôm not a member of their U3A. I saw it mentioned online and was sent 

the group leaderôs contact information. I emailed him and within an hour I was accepted into the 

group and was sent the information for the current writing project. 
Isnôt the U3A marvellous?!  

Mac McKechnie Well you are very welcome Sandi, - Happy Writing! 

Alan Swann This is great to read Sandi. Mac set up this group just before lockdown and it 

consequently never met. He opened it up to our wider U3A community (I advertised it 

through this site) and it now includes members from far and wide including Australia. 

Itôs a good model for others to follow and it doesnôt just have to be creative writing. 

How does the group work Sandi? 

Miall James As a Group member, can I jump in and answer! The Group Leader, on a Friday, 

sends all members a pictures and members have to write about 1000 word story based on the 

picture. A story which can be continued. We then vote as to the 'best' story and on the 

following Thursday the votes are collated and we all write Chapter 2, continuing the 'winner' 

last time. 

Carol Barton Susan McIntosh It's a great group. It encourages you to write weekly, about 

subjects you wouldn't normally consider (cows for example) and you get and give positive 

feedback. I have been a member for 8 weeks. 

Jacqueline Knox It is great Sandi. I am in Australia so thousands of miles away and received 

a wonderful welcome when I joined the creative writing group. The U3A and the Internet are 

wonderful. 

Bridgette Jeffery Browne I like the thought of being able to join a remote group when 

nothing is available locally. I only worry that if people get back to meeting they would have 

to accommodate virtual members somehow. It's not impossible of course. 

Avis Furness It will be a process of adapting to what our members need and want, and 

that will change as this situation progresses. Committees will need to keep an open 

mind, and be flexible, using all the technology we have available to us, while not leaving 

out those who can't use it. If we put our minds to it, we can learn lessons from this awful 

crisis and use the new ways alongside the traditional ways, and make a new way 

forward.  

Moira MacQuaide I'm hoping that in Guildford we'll be able to continue to offer some online group 

meetings. It would be so good to supplement the physical meetings once we're allowed to start them 

up again. Not all of our groups have taken to Zoom, but there are a lot who have been very successful 

with it. 

¶ Carol Loughlin  It would be a good way for members to participate if they are unable to attend 

physical meetings due to illness. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/U3AKeepingInTouch/?ref=nf_target&fref=nf&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAxnIdIx1WNlyPhaQ16W8Gj1YeVBos2P3uCpSc7erldBLj_XQ1mhj4Mlpsq74nlVyt9qFesjFdudIRYmdMlJro8_YX6ynTf2mPhe7KyhjlnyMWUZhHiik_gR3Ag2KYpwwlR1NgWXa80gPxcLIu80Ntl_D9KHO02wzqtqOt6jUuEv5PgPenSbKfC_c5JBVg4IFsmqMewfof1gzxb3_3cLJyreGYUoFljhg1xId7FpK5wZCNF0aPUOSGap_2iWBxIo0RcDl63b6C3KFmY_SlpJLJr6MEpzy_gNx2LMJqrvMx4pK85sNZ6aqc11rzAOf4kuxXh7optlEcqunsnFg&__tn__=C-R
https://www.facebook.com/rogan.mckechnie?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODY0MzMyNjY1MDcyXzMxNDA4NzI0OTkzMzA5MjI%3D
https://www.facebook.com/alan.swann.5680?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODY0MzMyNjY1MDcyXzMxNDA5MDcxNjI2NjA3ODk%3D
https://www.facebook.com/miall.james?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODY0MzMyNjY1MDcyXzMxNDExMDIwODkzMDc5NjM%3D
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100010113963473&comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODY0MzMyNjY1MDcyXzMxNDE0NTc0MDU5MzkwOTg%3D
https://www.facebook.com/susan.mcintosh.739?hc_location=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/jacqueline.knox.9?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODY0MzMyNjY1MDcyXzMxNDEwMzc4MTU5ODEwNTc%3D
https://www.facebook.com/bridgette.jefferybrowne?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODY0MzMyNjY1MDcyXzMxNDA5NzQzMzkzMjA3Mzg%3D
https://www.facebook.com/avis.furness?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODk0NzE5MzI4NzAwXzMxNDE4NDkyMDkyMzMyNTE%3D
https://www.facebook.com/moira.m.hall.1?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODk0NzE5MzI4NzAwXzMxNDE1NTU5ODI1OTU5MDc%3D
https://www.facebook.com/carol.loughlin?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDozMTQwODk0NzE5MzI4NzAwXzMxNDE2NjUxOTI1ODQ5ODY%3D
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A collage of pictures sent in by members on their exercise walks 

 

 

Don’t you just love my new mascot?      J 

 The recent Zoom meeting for all local 

U3As, marked the 20th Anniversary of the 

founding of U3A in Cape Town by Sylvia 

Schrire.  There are now 30 groups in SA. 

What an achievement! 

In discussions, it was suggested that we 

rethink presentations during current 

conditions- sharing with other branches 

over the internet. Hermanus has a 

sharing list on their website and below is 

the current one from Cape Town. 

We hope to send out more detail on this 

in the next weeks. 

   U3A committee 
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U3A CT Armchair Travel Course on Monday 17 August at 10.00: Colin Sutherland: Living & working in Mongolia

U3A CT Birding with Heather on Wednesday 19 August at 10.00: A bird talk on Owls

U3A CT History Study Course on Thursday 20 August at 14.00: Howard Phillips: The 1918 Flu pandemic

There are also a couple of groups that are using WhatsApp for their meetings:-

Third Age Hatha Yoga, an audio version, led by Julie Padmore at 083 954 9171 or <phoenix1@mweb.co.za>.

Week 1 Week 2 Week 3 Week 4

Monday am

Natural Science 

buchanankj2@gmail.com

Southern Scribes 

jeaniehareb@gmail.com

Armchair Travel 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Environment 

desmondandlinda@icloud.com

Monday am

Conscious Ageing 

grace@kingsley.co.za

TED Circles 

grace@kingsley.co.za

Conscious Ageing 

grace@kingsley.co.za

TED Circles 

grace@kingsley.co.za

Monday pm

Political Discussion 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Political Discussion 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Tuesday am

(Photography) 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Photography 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Tuesday pm
Exco

Literature Study 

ger.ggoldblatt@gmail.com

Wednesday am

Non-fiction Book Club 

marciaraymond3@gmail.com

Prejudice & Discrimination 

leosur@gmail.com

Birding with Heather 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Prejudice & Discrimination 

leosur@gmail.com

Wednesday pm

WAG 4 

sorella@mweb.co.za

Thursday am

Current Affairs 

leosur@gmail.com

Thursday pm

History Study with Cherril 

hannsb@telkomsa.net

Friday am

Ballet/ Dance      

sorella@mweb.co.za

Opera with Denis 

sorella@mweb.co.za

Friday pm

Saturday am
Bridge  plawson@safrica.com

Bridge  

plawson@safrica.com

Bridge  

plawson@safrica.com

Bridge       

plawson@safrica.com

U3A Cape Town ZOOM COURSE LETTER No.4 August 2020

U3A CT Science course on Monday 3 August at 10.30: Dr.John Rogers Emeritus Academic,  Department of Geological 

Sciences, UCT:  ñGeo-tourism in the British Isles - Birthplace of Modern Geologyò 

Please note: If you have attended a group before you donôt need to register again. A Zoom link will 

automatically be emailed to you prior to the meeting. If you want to join a group as a new participant, email 

the course coordinator to be added to the list.

U3A Zoom Meetings, the courses highlighted in pink are closed groups

Please find, study, join and enjoy what U3A CT can offer over the internet during the pandemic. (This 

invitation is open to all U3A members anywhere in South Africa and further afield.)

Welcome to the 4th edition of the U3A CT Course Letter. Our Zoom meetings have gone from strength to 

strength and it is good to see how we oldies have adapted to the new way of life. We have had quite a few 

people joining our meetings from other U3A chapters. We already foresee that virtual meetings will continue 

to be part of U3A in the future. 

U3A CT Environ Course on Monday 24 August at 10.00: Emeritus Professor William Bond: Beyond the Forest Edge: 

Understanding Open Ecosystems

NEW: Leonard Suransky starting on Wednesday 26 August at 10.00: Prejudice & Discrimination

Last week we celebrated 20 years of U3A in Cape Town and were able to meet virtually with a number of 

U3A groups around the country, a joyous occasion, thanks to Stefan Pretorius, Jeanie Hareb and Mary 

Shears (U3A False Bay). Sylvia Schrire, the mother of U3A in Cape Town and South Africa delved into the 

history, how the idea was born on a flight from Australia to home and how it has grown from strength to 

strength. There are now 30 groups around South Africa

French Conversation on Mondays at 11.00, led by Winnie Thomson at 021-448 4057 or wthomson@telkomsa.net

Various Quizzes are being sent out, queries to Stefan Pretorius at 082 443 9903 or stefanpretorius877@gmail.com

Crossword puzzles are sent out twice a week by Jack Dunwoody, contact Stefan Pretorius at 082 443 9903 or 

stefanpretorius877@gmail.com

Please note, for info on Bridge, Scrabble and Jigsaw Puzzles on line, you can contact Peter Lawson at 021-787 4493 or 

< plawson@safrica.com >.


